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Dear colleagues,

I am excited to run for the position of Chief steward of Unit 3 of CUPE 3903. I am a new MA student in Political Science and though I have a lot to learn about York and Unit 3, I am confident that the union would benefit from my energy, my experience in organizing as well as my desire to defend graduate assistants as best as I can.

My political activism was developed in Quebec. While studying at the University of Quebec at Montreal, I was elected VP Communication of the Political Science Undergrads Student Union and spent a year and a half on CLASSE's Information Committee. My time on CLASSE coincided with the Quebec-wide strike campaigns this past spring. Through this activism, I have coordinated and participated on various campaigns on different campuses (University of Quebec at Montreal, Concordia University, Colleges, etc.).

I would like to stress that I am confident I can fulfill the administrative requirements of this position. I am also aware that I have a lot to learn. Although the labour movement is different than the student movement, I believe learning from each another can strengthen both. I am eager to learn from activists in and around CUPE 3903 in order to do the best possible work in order to make sure that the voices of our members in Unit 3 are being heard.

My goals for this position are modest. I would like to work with the two other Chief Stewards to revitalize the Stewards Council. From my understanding, the Stewards Council is having difficulties meeting and being effective. To this end, I would like to use my technical skills in graphic design to create mobilization materials to improve organizing, mobilizing and democratizing in our Union.

In solidarity,
Hugo Bonin
hugo.cg.bonin@gmail.com


